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KNIGHTS 
OF COLUMBUS 

In Service To One.  In Service To All. 

SCHOOL TIME 
Dear Brother Knights, 
 

So, we start off my second month in office, looking for more visibility in the parish… 
 

Lady Cree and I attended a potluck for the parish commissions and groups on July 18th , with a good turnout from the various 
areas of our parish.  Gene Ebert and I were representing the Council and I looked around at the men that were in attendance 
and counted how many of them were Knights.  Half of the men there were part of the Council.  Think about it, not only were 
these men Knights in our Council, but they also held various important positions in the different commissions.  That says 
something about the men in our Council.  We are involved with the parish on many different levels, from finance to  
Eucharistic ministers to Music to religious education and more.  It should make you proud to be a Knight at Seton.  As I 
counted the Knights in attendance, I did not include Fr. Jim and Deacon Hector.  Yes, they are part of our Council, but I think 
it shows that even without including our Pastor and Deacon, these other men represent what the Knights of Columbus are 
really about … a male presence in the parish community as role models for the young men and women. 
 

Speaking of the young men of our parish, we really need to give our Squires a round of applause.  I was wrong when I said 
they have been around for 3 to 4 years.  Let’s try just 2 1/2 years and they already have a reputation around the state as one of 
the most active Circles.  They have received many State awards in this short time and we are very proud of their efforts.  
These fine young men will make great Knights when they come of age ... any Council that recruits them will be stronger. 
 

Council Advocate Bog Glavan, has been pouring over the Council By-Laws in an attempt to make them current.  He has  
proposed some modifications that should have no problem sailing through Supreme. I have posted them later in the newsletter 
for your review and comments. 
 

I also must remind you that the Knights Mass is the first Saturday of the month.  Our attendance could (should) be better.  
Remember, the Mass is followed by a social gathering in Hermann Hall and then you can sit in on the officers meeting if you 
wish.  Bring your wife and kids if you can. 
 

I am looking for some help in the following areas: 
 

Program Director:  We are in need of someone to work with Ron Schubert and learn the ropes for the next fraternal year. 
 

Football Charity Chair:  We have received our allotment of tickets and I need someone to run this campaign. 
 

Jesus V. Garcia III 
Grand Knight 
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Perpetual Adoration 
 

Since Perpetual Adoration started at Seton, the Knights of Council 
11187 have been responsible for the Monday 5-6 am. hour and 
have filled it very capably with the help of about twenty-five or 
thirty of the same Knights. 
 

We want to extend this opportunity to the entire Council and not 
just the same few men.  We have over 270 Knights registered and 
if each Knight would take just one hour one week of the year, he 
would not be called on for about five years.  How simple that 
would be? 
 

I will start contacting individual Knights to set up dates.  Please be 
receptive to this plan and spend one hour of the year with the 
Blessed Sacrament in Adoration. 
 

If you would like a particular date in 2006, please feel free to   
volunteer by calling me at 863-6419.  Being Knights you obviously 
know the advantages of spending some time in prayer before the 
Blessed Sacrament.  
 

Thanks,  
 

Ray Creamer, 
Church Director 

K of C First Saturday Mass 
 

First Saturday of the month Mass, starts at 8:30 am, 
with a Rosary service for vocations.  This is a great 
way to support our Parish! 

Respect All Life 
 

As we begin a new fraternal year, I would like to introduce myself 
to the new members of our council and refresh all of our members 
about Respect Life and what it means.  My name is Edd Chinnock 
and I have been the council’s Respect Life coordinator for about 4 
years.  In this capacity, I represent the Knights of our council in all 
Respect Life issues, in particular as your representative on the 
Seton Parish Respect Life committee.  My wife, Vicki, is currently 
the chair of that committee. 
 

Respect Life means just what it says – to respect ALL life from 
conception until natural death.  We promote what Pope John Paul II 
called a “Culture of Life” to combat the culture of death that is so 
prevalent in our world today.  Both Pope John Paul II and Mother 
Theresa pointed to legalizing abortion in many countries around the 
world as the key factor in changing from respecting life as we did in 
the recent past to accepting and even demanding death.  Along with 
this comes a general disrespect for the health and well being of oth-
ers and an increasingly selfish attitude about everything. 
 

Because of this, and because of the shear number of deaths from 
abortion (about 1 million babies killed every year in the United 
States alone), abortion naturally becomes the main focus of many 
Respect Life activities.  An estimated 40 million babies have been 
killed through abortion since 1973, when the US Supreme Court 
legalized abortion through its Roe v Wade decision.  Against that 
incredible loss of life, the genocide in Darfur and Rwanda, the war 
in Iraq, the terrorist attacks around the world, and even Hitler’s 
Holocaust pale in comparison.  The big anti-abortion event each 
year is the March for Life in Washington D.C. on January 22, the 
anniversary of Roe v Wade.  Hundreds of thousands of people from 
all over the United States gather to show our elected representatives 
how we feel about this horrible loss of life. 
 

For the last 10 years or more, Seton has sent representatives to the 
March for Life.  I have gone the last 6 years and our deacon, Hector 
Raymond, has gone several times.  The Columbus Knights of  
Columbus sponsor a bus trip to this wonderful event that includes 
transportation, hotel rooms in 5-star hotels, the Ohio Congressional 
breakfast, the Mass for Life the night before, and the March itself.  
This event is truly awesome in every sense of the word and I 
encourage every Knight to participate.  It would be wonderful if 
we could fill one or more buses with just the members of Council 
11187!  This trip has three highlights:  
 

The Mass for Life on the evening before the March.  There are 
so many Cardinals, Bishops, priests, deacons, and seminarians 
that the entrance procession alone takes over 20 minutes!  The 
Basilica of the Immaculate Conception holds about 6,000 people 
but we manage to cram about 10,000 Pro-Lifers in. The number 
of young people is awe inspiring!  You have to see it to believe 
it! 

 

The Ohio Congressional breakfast.  People from all over Ohio 
gather to meet our Congressional representatives and listen to 
Senator Voinovich and others speak about Pro-Life issues. 

 

The March for Life.  We gather near the Ellipse and march up 
Constitution Ave to the Supreme Court building.  You have to 
actually be there to appreciate the shear number of people and the 
incredible number of young people that participate.  

 

For the past several years, our council has generously supported this 
March by paying for several SPY students to take the trip.  I 

strongly encourage all Knights of our council to go on this great trip 
with us!  Contact me for more information. 
 

On a local level, the Seton Respect Life committee is helping  
several other Pickerington churches to sponsor the third annual 
Pickerington Life Chain in October.  On a Sunday afternoon in 
late October (Respect Life month) we gather in downtown old  
Pickerington and quietly protest abortion and encourage a culture of 
life with others from our community who feel as we do.  I will let 
you know the exact date later, but please support this effort with a 
couple of hours of your time!  As Pro-Life Knights, we need to 
stand up and be counted when it counts! 
 

The Seton Respect Life committee works hard to encourage respect 
for all life, so we don’t concentrate just on abortion.  We visit our 
local nursing homes, help with the military outreach and Crank’s 
Creek projects, support Pregnancy Decisions Heath Centers with 
our annual baby items drive, and many other activities.  We do 
whatever we can to encourage a Culture of Life, especially within 
Seton and Pickerington.  In September, the committee will begin a 
new year of activities and we would love to have a lot of new  
members – remember: “many hands make light work”.  Please 
prayerfully consider joining our committee to help restore a 
Culture of Life in our community and country.  And encourage 
your wives and teen/grown children to join us as well! 
 

Edd Chinnock,  
Council Respect Life Coordinator 
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Business Meeting Minutes 
 

Business Meeting Minutes July 11, 2007 
 

Meeting opened at: 7:30 pm 
 

Roll of Officers:  Advocate, Treasurer Inner Guard and Lecturer 
were excused, all other officers were in attendance. 
 

Reading of the Minutes:  A motion was made to approve the 
minutes as published.  The motion was seconded.  There was no 
discussion.  The motion was call to vote and passed. 
 

Chaplain’s Report:  Deacon Hector talked about the changes in 
the Mass in an editorial  
 

Report on Admissions:   
 

Grand Knights Report:  the Grand Knight Thanked everyone for 
the opportunity to serve.  He is looking forward to a fun and  
productive year. He then offered his thanks to Lloyd for his  
leadership last year; his work has started us back in the right  
direction. 
 

On Monday July 2nd the Grand Knight had a meeting with Fr. Jim.  
The Grand Knight believed this will be an important part of our 
parish commitment to keep the lines of communication open. 
 

Fr. Jim expressed that he wanted us to work on getting our brother 
Knights that are not attending church on a regular basis to start 
attending again.  This, as I said in the newsletter article, will  
benefit both the parish community and our council. 
 

We are looking at the Parish Vision Plan to see if we would be 
able to contribute more to the community than just our fund  
raising activities.  It is important that we are active in the parish 
community, we will be looking at areas that we may be able to 
assist or have an impact on. 
 

The Grand Knight also talked with Fr. Jim about our visibility 
within the parish.  While we are not able to hang our awards on 
the classroom walls, he has given permission to use the wall in the 
corridor by the library; this is a high traffic area.  The reason the 
classroom is not available is that 99 percent of the time … it is a 
classroom, we use it as a meeting room four times a month, so 
that is understandable.  Plus in addition to the wall outside the 
library we will be able to get a display case for the PAC, which 
will give us even more visibility. 
 

 The Grand Knight thinks that this is an important part of our  
relationship with our parish.  Some people may think that if Fr. 
Jim is not asking for money, then we are not needed, but if we 
become more involved with some other areas we can do more and 
the rewards maybe greater. 
 

An area we have been falling behind is when we have an illness 
or funeral, in Assembly 809 we had someone responsible for 
sending out a card.  So the Grand Knight is looking for someone 
to take that this on.  Terry Reine Volunteered to start this back up 
for the Council.  It was discussed at the officers meeting that in 
lieu of flowers being sent out; the Council will instead purchase a 
Perpetual Mass card instead.  Mark kind of volunteered to take 
this on. 
 

The Grand Knight then asked that any request for funds be  
presented to the officers prior to the business meetings.  This  
excludes any of the fund raisers currently on the books.  The 
Grand Knight will table any request that is brought up in the  

business meeting until the elected officers; have a chance to review 
it.  Just give a synopsis of the proposal and email it to the Grand 
Knight, he will in turn disperse it to the other officers. 
 

And as always you are all invited to the officers meetings, these are 
not closed to the membership. 
 

Communications:  We received a thank you note from Marianne 
Wenger in support of the Military Outreach program they wrapped 
up.  Brother Wayne pointed out that there is a bulletin board out in 
the gathering space with pictures of the soldiers receiving the care 
packages. 
 

Treasurers Report:  Bob will be adding an article in next month’s 
newsletter explaining the mechanics of submitting requests for 
money.  This will change part of the way we do business.  I also 
recommend that the various committees start looking at last year’s 
program.  Since there was no Treasurers report the financial status 
of the council was questioned.   In May we listed XXXX in our 
checking account. There was no report made in June.    
 

Bills:  A question was called about the difference in expenses for the 
Cleveland Convention.  It was noted that Dick covered the  
registration expenses for both couples.  It was also noted that the 
reimbursement checks for the convention will come to the Financial 
Secretary. 
 

A motion was made to submit the bills to the Trustees for approval.  
The motion was seconded and approved. 
 

Financial Secretaries Report:  The Financial Secretary received 
the information for the job and is in the process of translating the 
software package.  The Audit will be done in the next couple of 
weeks.   
 

Trustees Report:  The Trustees have reviewed and approved all of 
the bills submitted tonight.  They also confirmed that the Audit was 
due by Aug the 15th. 
 

Chancellors Report:  No Report 
  

Report of Service Committees/Programs: 
 

Membership:  We will be shooting for an August 14th first degree.  
It was requested by State that we hold a first degree on either the 
12th or 14th of August.  If a council brings in at least 1 member on 
either the 12th or 14th the Grand Knight will receive a check for 
$50.00.  The Membership chairman has requested that all members 
try to participate in the recruiting process. 
 

Program Director:  No report 
 

Church Director:  We are looking at having a Knight’s Mass on 
every 5th Sunday.   We are looking to talk to Father about this.  The 
Adoration schedule is doing well.  We have 3 dates available in  
August. 2 of the 3 were filled at the meeting.  We will try for the 
installation of officers at the August 1st Saturday Mass. 
 

Squires:  On the Weekend of the 29, 30 and 1st of July we had 3 
squires and 2 state officers attended the Squires State Convention.  
The kids did a great job of conducting the meeting and getting  
business done.  The kids won 1st and 2nd place in volleyball.  For 
spiritual award they tied for 1st.  For membership they received 1st 
place, for service they received 1st place.  They didn’t place in circle 
activities and in special activities they placed third; they also won 
the most active circle in the state award.   
 
 
 

 Business Meeting Minutes (Continued on page 4) 
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Squires: (continued)  The Squires had the camp outing last month.  
It was not very profitable. They had 5 squires work the event all 
day.  The sales were poor but after an adult bought out their excess 
soda they made a small profit.  The Squires would next like to hold 
a pancake breakfast and would like the use of the Knights  
equipment and any other assistance the Knights can provide. The 
event would be the last weekend in September.   A motion was 
made to provide the support.  It was seconded and passed with no 
discussion. 
 

Respect Life:  No Report 
 

Report of Standing Committee's: 
 

Clippers Tickets:  It looks like this was a bust with only $XXX in 
sales 
 

Kroger Cares Program:  We are in the process of getting the  
tax identification number for the council so they can start sending 
up our checks once again.   
 

Charity Tickets:  We sold 671 tickets, for $XXXX.   We got 
$XXX more than we turned in tickets.  We keep $XXXX.  We will 
also get a final rebate from the state.  
 

Measure Up:  The Measure up report was handed in incomplete 
and will be completed later this month.   
 

Degree Team:  No Report 
 

Wives Appreciation Dinner:  It was requested to start promoting 
the event in the newsletter starting in August.  
 

Blood Mobile:  We will have a blood mobile August 1st. We need 
some volunteers to assist in the drive.  The times available are 1-3, 
3-5 and 5-7. 
 

Unfinished Business: 
 

Scholarship:  No Report 
 

By-Laws:  No Report 
 

New Business: 
 

National Catholic Youth Conference:  The Nationals Catholic 
Youth Conference is coming on Nov. 8-10th at Nationwide Arena.   
Registration is $180.00/person.   There is an additional fee of 
$90.00 for meals and a $15.00 fee for a Diocesan tee shirt.  This 
makes the total per person $285.00 we have a group of 10 youth 
interested in going to this here at Seton.  A motion was made to 
support sending the Seton youth to the conference with $570.00.  
The motion was seconded and the floor was opened for discussion.  
It was discussed how to choose who gets the funding and it was 
decided that it should be split as needed to reduce the expenses of 
those youth attending.  The motion was then tabled so that it could 
be published and will be brought back to the assembly next month. 
 

Field Agents Report:  No Report 
 

District Deputy Report:  No Report 
 

Building Committee:  We have not yet received a bill for the 
magnets but we have begun filling orders.  It was questioned how 
we are shipping the magnets because of their weight.  Right now 
we are paying $XXXX a box to ship them out.  Another part of the 
conversation with Father was moving to an off sight premises.  
Father was not thrilled about this option as he believes we would 

Business Meeting Minutes (Continued from page 3) 

By-Laws 
 

Supreme desires that all Councils shall have uniform by-laws.  I 
have thoroughly reviewed their recommendations and found 
them well written, with latitude for implementation and without 
any unreasonable provisions.  Our revisions since 2001 have not 
been accepted.  Presently Supreme strongly recommends in their 
sample by-laws that changes be made only to those items that 
are typed in bold face print. 
 

The following are my recommendations for the items designated 
for modification: 
 

Name: Saint Elizabeth Ann Seton Council 11187 
Initiation Fee: $15.00 
Annual Dues: $30.00 
Annual compensation of Financial Secretary: 8% of collected 
dues 
Regular Council Meetings: Second and Fourth Wednesday of 
each month at 7:30 pm 
Number for Meeting Quorum: Twelve 
Relief Fund: $500 
 

Bogomir Glavan 
Advocate 

switch our focus from the Church to the building.  Once we were 
off sight we would have to be treated as an off sight organization.   
This should be considered as we go forward in making any sort of 
project plans either on sight or off sight.  Ongoing discussion  
continued about where the fund is going, and the how it is to be 
directed so that we can avoid conflicts with other parish activities. 
 

4th Degree Report:  The Grand Knight reminded all the SK's that 
the meetings are held at Seton and was the main reasons for  
starting the Assembly on the east side.  The Social starts at 6:30 
pm and the business meeting follows at 7:30 pm. 
 

Exemplification:  The Exemplification is scheduled for Saturday 
November 10th.  This will be a one day affair.  Cost for the  
candidate is $85.00 which includes the following: Exemplification, 
Lunch, Masters Banquet, and Class Picture).   All Brother Sir 
Knights and Guests are $ 35.00 (includes Lunch and Masters  
Banquet).  On Sunday morning there is a Ladies Brunch at a cost 
TBD. 
 

Lecturer's report:  Deacon Hector talked about the Popes  
statements about the Latin Mass, which also includes the Greek 
and Aramaic Mass.  The chief goal was to bring about an even 
greater reverence for the Eucharist and even greater participation 
of the faithful.  If there are traditions in the old Mass that helped 
turned peoples hearts toward the Eucharist then they is should be 
encouraged and allowed to be celebrated. 
 

Prayers:  Mary MaComb, Patricia Lunsford, Gene Cooke, John 
Burns wife, Bishop Campbell,  Frank Sanderell and family, Sgt. 
Joel House and family (Deacon Hector's Cousin) all of the military 
home and abroad, our Priests, clergy and all in the ministry. 

Terry Reine  
Recorder 
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KNIGHTS 
OF COLUMBUS 

In Service To One.  In Service To All. 

Knights of Columbus Membership Badge Offer 
 

Yes, I am tired of brother Knights calling me by the wrong name, and kicking sand in my face because they don’t immediately  
recognize me as a Knight.  Please fill my order for the stylish and oh, so fashionable membership badge, ASAP! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

NAME: (Please Print) 
       

Quantity:  @ $5.00 Total: $   

 

Fr. Michael J. McGivney Guild 
 

For information on the founder of the Knights of  
Columbus, please visit the following  website: 

 

http://kofc.org/about/history/founder/index.cfm 
 

To join the Father Michael J. McGivney Guild, please visit the 
following website: 

 

http://kofc.org/about/history/founder/participate/index.cfm 

Catholic Men's Fellowship 
 

In the coming weeks you will be hearing about the new Catholic 
Men's Fellowship groups that will be forming in Seton Parish. 
 

These Fellowship Groups are an extension of the annual Catholic 
Men's Conference which is held each March.  Many of you have 
participated in this conference.  The whole idea behind the  
conference each year is to encourage Catholic men to continue to 
grow spiritually in their roles as fathers, grandfathers, etc. and to 
spread the word by their good example. 
 

We are also called to evangelization and growing our community in 
the Body of Christ here at Seton Parish.  At the present time there 
are five men who have agreed to serve a facilitators for a group of 
six to nine men each which is the optimum number for each group.   
 

Please watch the church bulletin, bulletin boards in the gathering 
space at church, pulpit announcements, and any other means I can 
think of to be certain that all of you do not miss this opportunity to 
participate in this new ministry in our parish.   
 

Hopefully all groups will begin meeting by the last week in  
September.  If you have any questions concerning this new ministry 
please call me a 501-1644. 
 

Vivat Jesus! 
 

Harry Clyburn  
Deanery 7 Leader 
Columbus Catholic Men's Ministry 

FOOTBALL FRENZY!!! 
 

It’s that time again … Football is in the air.   
 

We have received out allotment of football raffle tickets.  Each 
ticket costs $10.00 and gives you 10 chances to win every week. 
 

I am looking for a chair to run this program, if interested please 
contact me (614) 577-9016 or at 84svo@ameritech.net. 
 

Jesus Garcia 
Grand Knight 

Wife Appreciation Dinner – Coming Soon! 
 

We are letting you know early.  Put the event on your calendar NOW!  On Saturday, October 20, 2007, St. Elizabeth Ann 
Seton Council 11187 celebrates our annual Wife Appreciation Dinner.  The evening begins with cocktails at 6:30 and is  
followed by an extravagant dinner at 7:00.  Some type of musical entertainment follows to the delight of the crowd and  
embarrassment of the council.   
 

Dress for the occasion is as extravagant as the lovely ladies wish to wear.  The men of the council attend wearing black pants 
and white shirts ... or typical server wear ... as we will be serving the lovely ladies that evening and not eating.  Yes, we wait 
on the ladies hand and foot in the hope that it in some small manner thanks them for the tremendous help and support they 
give our council throughout the year.   
 

Please look forward to next months newsletter, the Knight’s Bulletin Board, and maybe even your church mailbox for the 
official invitation … complete with menu choice.  We politely ask for an R.S.V.P. to plan accordingly for the correct number. 
 

Mike Croyle, PGK 
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KofC Kroger Cares Cards.  
 

Help support Seton Parish K of C Council 11187 by purchasing 
a K of C Kroger Cares Card. 
 

Our Council receives 5% of all purchases made with your K of C 
Kroger Cares card.  The Cards are good for any purchase made 
at any Kroger.  They can be recharged as many times as you 
wish and each time the card is recharged Council 11187 gets 5%.  
They also make great gifts for the holidays.  The standard card 
starts with $25 in value but we can purchase them in any value 
up to $500 on request. 
 

To purchase Contact:  Terry Reine - Phone 856-3653/E-mail - 
boilers4us@insight.rr.com, or see me at the next Council  
meeting  

Keep Christ in Christmas Fund Raiser 
See our website for ordering details 

http://www.kofc11187.org/Nativity.htm 

State Charities Campaign 
 

Gene Ebert and Bud Joos Co-Chairmen of the 2007 Charities  
campaign 2007 wish to thanks all our Fellow Knights for your  
support this year. We had several captains that made many phone 
calls during the campaign and those calls made the campaign  
successful. 
 

These results do not reflect the final rebate from the State Charities 
Campaign Office. 
 

Total tickets sold - 671 
 

Thanks again, when the rebate arrives I will post the final report. 
 

Bud Joos and Gene Ebert 
Co-Chairs Charities Campaign 

Financial Procedures - requesting funds 
 

This article will attempt to clarify the financial procedures that 
have caused some past confusion and to explain some changes that 
will enable the Council to fully comply with directives from other 
authorities and to improve the Council’s financial accountabilities. 
 

Budgets versus Authority to Spend 
 

These items are separate processes.  One has NO impact on the 
other.  Budgets are used to guide the Council’s financial operations 
during the current year, while “authority to spend” is an approval 
process whether an item is included or not included in the budget. 
Including an item in the budget is NOT approval to spend unless it 
has been presented to the membership. 
 

If you are one who routinely spends money on a particular item or 
event, i.e., chairperson, you may be asked to provide input into the 
planning for the budget; nevertheless, you must request  
membership approval to actually spend the money. 
 

There are limited exceptions to this requirement.  One is the Grand 
Knight’s discretionary ability to approve up to $500 for a Knight in 
need.  When he exercises this discretion, the Grand Knight will 
notify the membership at the next membership meeting.  Other 
exceptions are payments to Supreme and State Chapters for “per 
capita” and related membership expenses, for example. 
 

All other expenditures will require membership approval before 
encumbering the funds. If it is a recurring expenditure, e.g., first 
Saturday, postage, meeting refreshments these expenses should be 
approved an annual basis and presented to the membership before 
hand.  The budget process provides and excellent vehicle to track 
expenditures against the approved amount and will quickly hi-lite 
when an approved amount is exceeded and additional approval is 
required. 

 

Non-anticipated expenses must be approved as the need arises. 
 

No expenditures will be reimbursed without membership approval. 
 

It is worth noting that exact amounts are not necessary for approval. 
A “not to exceed” amount is acceptable. 
 

All requests for reimbursement of previously approved  
expenditures must be presented with a “Request for  
Reimbursement” form, which can be found on the web page, along 
with appropriate receipts.  The form must be signed by the Knight 
making the expenditure and, for those events having multiple  
chairpersons; the form must be signed by all chairpersons.   
Requests should be presented in a timely manner and not left to 
accumulate.  We will do our best to make reimbursement within 2 
weeks of receiving the request. 
 

Receipts and Deposits 
 

All receipts and deposits must be processed through the Financial 
Secretary.  No exceptions!  The Financial Secretary will take  
possession of all receipts and deposits and will make himself  
available accordingly or will provide prior delegation.  In the event 
that prior arrangements can not be made with the Financial  
Secretary to take possession, minimally, the Financial Secretary 
will be notified that a deposit has been made and the deposit receipt 
will be delivered to him.  If the deposit is a night drop, a copy of 
the deposit form and a breakdown of the deposit by denomination 
will be presented to the Secretary prior to his contacting the bank. 
 

Night deposit bags and deposit forms are available from the  
Financial Secretary. 
 

Bob Eisenacher 
Treasurer 
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Pope John Paul II Assembly 2900 Golf Outing 
Annual Local Veterans Support Fund Raiser 

 
 

The grass is green on the greens.  The weather is perfect for golf!  Think of golf and the beautiful fall weather.  
Please join us for a fun filled day for a good cause! 
 

The Date has been set:  Sunday October 7, 2007 
 
The Place is set:  Cumberland Trails 8244 Columbia Road SW, Pataskala, Ohio 43062  
 
Course Registration:  12:00 pm. 
 
The Tee time is set:  1:00pm 
 
The price is set:  $260 for a foursome - (includes golf fees, cart, prizes & meal.) 
 

Open to the first 30 teams to register!  
 
Help your Assembly 2900 - sell tee signs for $50.  That is half-price of other outings. 
 
Get it on your calendar now and get on our list now.  Send your entry fee in after August 1st.  
 
Make checks payable to: K of C Assembly 2900 
 

 Send to:  Fran Vendetta 
 7998 Madison Place 
 Canal Winchester, Ohio 43110 

 
 Questions call: 614-834-4078. 

 
Thank you,  
 

Fran Vendetta 
Chairmen 2007  
Assembly Golf Outing 

 
 

Golfer #1:___________________________________________  Tel: _______________________ 
 
Golfer #2:___________________________________________  Tel: _______________________ 
 
Golfer #3:___________________________________________  Tel: _______________________ 
 
Golfer #4:___________________________________________  Tel: _______________________ 
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August 2007 
1 Squires Meeting 

2 Chapter Meeting 

4 Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting 

8 Business Meeting 

26 Seton Open Dinner (tentative) 

  

September 2007 
1 Rosary/Mass/Officers Meeting 

3 Labor Day 

5 Squires Meeting 

6 Chapter Meeting 

12 Business Meeting 

26 1st Degree/Social Meeting 
  

22 Pizza Party - New Members   MOVED 

12 1st Degree honoring Fr. McGivney - tentative 

U 
P 
C 
O 
M 
I 
N 
G 
 

E 
V 
E 
N 
T 
S 

Jesse’s Mother Irene Garcia , Mike Barry’ sister, Betty Sanderell, Jill, Tim Maite, John Hamilton’ sister, Aurelia 
Ebert, Jimmy Gibboney, Maureen Patterson, Camille Brayton, All our military veterans, our military personal serving 
here and overseas, our priests, and clergy. 

Prayer Corner 

2006/07 - Officers Phone List  
  

Grand Knight  
Jesus Garcia 577-9016 

  

Deputy Grand Knight  
Frank Piper 833-2347 

  

Chancellor  
Wayne Patterson 833-0980 

  

Advocate  
Bogomir Glavan 837-0651 

  

Recorder  
Terry Reine 856-3653 

  

Financial Secretary  
Mark Borys (740) 862-6142 

  

Treasurer  
Bob Eisenacher 837-5452 

  

Warden  
Eugene Ebert 833-9643 

  

Inner Guard  
Mike Philips 834-5663 

  

Outer Guard  
George Schneider 833-1782 

  

Lecturer  
Hector Raymond 833-0671 x 243 

  

3rd Year Trustee  
Lloyd Stauffer 833-2347 

  

2nd Year Trustee  
Mike Croyle 361-3183 

  

1st Year Trustee  
George Williams 861-4109 

  

District Deputy  
Brett Baxter 868-8046 

  

Field Agent  
Mark Mendel 870-9166 

  

  

Fr. Jim Klima 833-0482 
Chaplain  

Comments or articles contact 
Jesus Garcia 

Phone: 614-577-9016 
Email: 84svo@ameritech.net 

Council:  www.kofc11187.org 
Assembly:  www.kofcassembly2900.org 

Seton Open - August 26, 2007 
 
 

On August 26th, we will have our annual (15th year) Seton Open. Now called "Msg. 
Steve Hawkins Memorial Seton Parish Golf Outing".  
 

$60.00 per golfer - includes golf, cart, beer and refreshments, dinner, and prizes. 
 

August 26, 2007 @ Pine Hills Golf Course with a 1 pm Shotgun Start - registration 
12:45 pm. 
 

Every year the Knights have prepared and hosted the dinner after the outing.  It is $12.00 
per person for non-Golfers (attend dinner only) and $6.00 per child under 12. and may 
have as many as 144 golfers. 
 

John Letourneau is coordinating the post-golf dinner again this year.  He is looking for a 
few volunteers to help with the setup, cooking, and cleanup.  You would start around  
2 pm, and are likely to be home by 7pm.  Please contact John if you can make it. (614) 
833-4659 or topgun@alcatel-lucent.com. 
 

John Trainer Knights of Columbus 
St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Council 11187 

600 Hill Rd. North Pickerington, Ohio 43147 


